The Bristol Jewish Recorder



OCTOBER 1969

BRISTOL HEBREW COMGRESATIONDr. S. Curwen,
THE SYNAGOGUE, PARK ROW, BRISTOL C.B.E.,

Synagogue Services:

Friday Evenings 7.30 p.m. Saturday Mornings 10.0 a.m. 77 Parry's Lane, Bristol 9. Tel: 68-3033

Minister

Rev. M. Moddel, 66 Harcourt Road, TalmushisiDocah Classes: Sunday Mornings 10.00: 1944 to 12.45 p.m.

Hon. Sec. Mrs. M. Kushner, 37 Long Eston Drive, Whitchurch, Bristol 4. Tel: Whitchurch 3576

Bristol Jewish Women's Guild -

Hon. Sec. Mrs. C. Culank, 113 Nags Head Hill, St. George, Bristol 5.

Bristol W.I.Z.O. Group -

Hon. Sec. Mrs. B. Burke, 4 Downs Cote View, Westbury-on-Trym, Bristol.

Both Ladies' Organisations hold regular meetings and functions throughout the year.

EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

HAROLD SEYMOUR BETTE BURKE SAM SILVERMAN

All communications to

59 The Dell, Westbury-on-Trym.

Published on the 1st of every month, Material to arrive on the SHEAN of the Chonth preceding.

Mon foth your diary . . .

Evening Mesting (Guild) at 18 Belgrave Road.

Tues. 7th October

Evening Meeting (WIZO) at 4 Downs Cote View.

Wed. 15th October

Autumn Jumble Sale Mon. 27th October

Evening Meeting (Guild) at Avon House, The Avenue.

YAHRZEITS

Monday	6th October	Mrs. Symons	Tishri	24
Wednesday	8th October	Mr. S. Bloom	Tishri	26
Wednesday	22nd October	Mrs. R. Ring	Cheshvan	10
Monday	27th October	Mr. B. Silverman	Cheshvan	15
Friday	31st October	Mrs. M. Garcia	Cheshvan	19
Saturday	1st November	Mrs. E. Fox	Cheshvan	20

KADDISH WILL BE SAID THE PREVIOUS EVENING

The Memorial Prayer (El Mole Rachamim) will be recited by the Minister during the Reading of the Law, on the Sabbath prior to the Yahrzeit, in the presence of the bereaved.

COMMUNAL NOTICES

June and Julian Charles cordially invite all members of the Congregation to Kiddush in the Synagogue Hall following the Service on Saturday, 18th October, when Jeremy Michael will read a Portion of the Law and Haphtorah.

Mazeltov to June and Julian Charles on the occasion of the Bar-Mitzvah of their son Jeremy Michael.

Mazeltov to Mark and Nancy Silverman on the occasion of the wedding of their younger daughter Gillian to Dr. Mark Ornstein, and hearty congratulations and best wishes for the future to the happy couple.

Congratulations to Minnie and Ike Kushner on, once more becoming grandparents. Mother and daughter are doing well.

The September Lottery winner was Mr. Frank Cohen.

Mrs. Bertha Silverman wishes to thank everyone for their kind wishes and visits after her recent accident. We are happy to say that she is well on the way to complete recovery.

Condolences to Mrs. Irene Springer on the sad loss of her brother. We wish her Long Life.

The Hon. Officers are pleased to announce that the honour of Chasen Torah this year has been given to Mr. I. Kushner, and that of Chasen Bereshith to Mr. Sam Silverman. All members of the Community are invited to Kiddush after service on Sunday, 5th October.

By permission of the Hon. Officers and the Minister, the Students will conduct the Service on the Eve of Simchat Torah, Saturday, 4th October.

We welcome a new member to the Community, Mr. Hubert Newman, who is at present at the Dental Hospital.

BRISTOL JEWISH WOMEN'S GUILD .

A well-attended opening meeting was held on Monday evening, 15th September, at the home of Mrs Sacof, followed by a most enjoyable entertainment on the piano by our visitor, Mrs. Bella Cohen, of Bournemouth.

Future programme .

Monday, 6th October: Afternoon meeting and Bring & Buy at . 18 Belgrave Road, Clifton. Our hostess . will be Mrs. Dysch.

Monday, 27th October: Evening meeting at Avon House, The Avenue.
Mr. Leslie Dembo will be our guest speaker.
Our hostess will be Mrs. Roydon.

Monday, 24th November: Evening meeting at 59 The Dell. Our guest will be Mrs. Barbar McEwan, who will be giving us a demonstration of flower arrangement. Our hostess will be Mrs. Seymour.

Sunday, 7th December: Social afternoon and Tea to celebrate Chanukah. Further details to be announced later.

Monday; 8th December: Evening meeting at 15 Durdham Court, Durdham Park. Our hostess will be Mrs. Molly Gee.

Mrs. Golda Seymour has kindly offered once again to organise the decoration and arrangements of the Succah.

C. Culank,

(Hon.Sec.)

BRISTOL W.I.Z.O. GROUP

The Annual General Meeting was held in the Synagogue Hall on Tuesday, 9th September. The Chairman, Mrs. Curwen, in her opening report, thanked all members who had given their help during the year, and congratulated Mrs. Naomi Dembo and Mrs. Marcia Gee on their wonderful effort for Women's Week. The sum of £110 14s. 6d. had been raised. She also thanked Mrs. Sonia Silverman and Mrs. Miriam Goldman who had raised approximately £22 for the New Year Brochure.

Mrs. Curwen stressed the fact that, due to the tension in the Middle East, we must make an even greater effort to increase our funds in the coming year.

It was suggested that we run a Stall one Sunday morning during the Easter holidays and to enable us to do this, we should be glad to receive any articles, knitted, sewn or embroidered. These could be collected by members of the WIZO group.

The following Officers and Committee were elected: -

Chairman Mrs. R. Curwen
Treasurer Mrs. K. Lever
Cultural Chairman Mrs. M. Kushner
Joint Secretaries Mrs. B. Burke
Mrs. S. Hart

Committee Mrs. B. Yoffey (ex officio)
Miss E. Blohm
Mrs. N. Dembo
Mrs. N. Goldman
Mrs. N. Silverman
Mrs. S. Silverman

Autumn Jumble Sale

Our Autumn Jumble Sale this year is to be held on 15th October. To enable us to make as much money as possible, we should be grateful for as much help as we can get to:eliminate pilfering. Your jumble is also needed, and this can be left at the Synagogue House or will be collected by a member of WIZO on request.

A Coffee Morning and Bring and Buy Sale was held on Tuesday, 23rd September, at 36 Oakdale Court. Our hostess was Mrs. S. Silvernan.

The next meeting will be an Evening Meeting on Tuesday, 7th October at 4 Downs Cote View. Our hostess will be Mrs. B. Burke.

We hereunder publish a letter received from Mr. Shaw, Executive Director of Cadena Cafes Limited:-

"I was relatively shocked to hear from my wife that members of

.../

1 ...

the Community have been under the impression that Chollas produced at our Broadmead branch contain lard, or that any other product manufactured on these premises contained lard.

I can assure you, knowing full well for whom I produce Chollas, I would no more include lard than arsenic.

On investigation, I find that somebody, I do not know who, spoke to one of the Bakers, who happens to be Polish and whose command of the English Language does not run to vegetable fats, animal fats and lard. Therefore, let me tell you in all honesty that the white fat we use is a Kraft product called "Scotex", which is a vegetable fat, and this particular product is the only fat used in Broadmead. We do not even reduce the quality of the fat for the manufacture of straight bread, it also contains Scotex.

May I apologise for the error committed by one of my staff, and he also is very upset to think that he misled you.

I hope I have now satisfied your doubts, and you can rest assured, being of the same Faith, I would never do such a thing, and to all those to whom I have spoken I have even said I would not guarantee a Kosher product, but at least the materials used will be within the Law."

Bette Burke Shelagh Hart (Joint Hon. Secs.)